
La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

General Meeting Minutes 

September 13, 2015 
(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the October meeting.) 

 

Call to Order:   12:16pm. 

 

Becky Jellison opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Approval of Minutes:  Wally Buckman moved to accept the April 19, 2015 meeting minutes, Peggy 

Spieger 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Dianna Nickelson handed out the September 13, 2015 Treasurers Report 

which included activity from April 19, 2015 through August 31, 2015.  Gary Pankey moved to 

accept the Treasurers Report, Jim Kroeker 2nd, motion carried.  

 

Club Raffle: Rick Bice went over the raffle fundraiser. The drawing was held at the end of the 

meeting and Kay Sunderlin won the drawing. 

 

Chainsaw Class: Gary Pankey discussed the recertification chainsaw class that was held at 10 mile 

on September 11, 2015. 22 people were certified. 

 

Pro Caliber Swap Meet: Vera Riser announced Pro Caliber will be having a swap meet on October 

10, 2015, if you have anything to sell contact Justin Davis at Pro Caliber. Winter kickoff will be at 

Wanoga Snow Park on October 24th, 2015. 

 

Vera also announced that Peggy Spieger has received the International Professional Executor 

Award, which was given to her by the Canadian Snowmobile Clubs. 

 

2016 Convention:  This year’s Convention will be held at Diamond Lake Resort. 

 

Clothing: Judy Bice still has lots of club clothing for sell which will be at our monthly meetings. 

 

La Pine Gun and Recreation Show: Rick Bice announced that the Gun and Rec show was this 

weekend and we did not have a booth this year due to lack of volunteers and stressed that we need 

to have a booth at next year’s event. 

 

Treasurers Position: In 2016 the Treasurer’s position will be available and our current Treasurer 

will not be running for another term. If you have an interest, please consider running and let Rick 

Bice or Peggy Spieger know.  Elections are in April. 

 

Candle Lighters: Ben Sunderland announced the event will be held on February 21st this year. 

 



Snowmobile Drag Races: The Snow Busters snowmobile club will be holding their annual drag 

races February 27th and 28, 2016. 

 

Grooming Report: The groomers introduced themselves; we had grooming chairmen from Snow 

Busters, Snow Gofers and Lodgepole Dodgers. 

 

General Business Meeting: Our next meeting will be October 27th at the Moose. Dinners are $9.00 

plus tip. The December dinner will be $12.00 plus tip. 

 

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison.  

 

Adjourn:  12:50pm.   

 

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


